
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

April 03, 2012 

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on April 03, 2012 at 9:45 a.m. in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Council Members: Will Britt, John Riggs, Travis 

Chance and Gary Lewis.  Also present were City Manager Frank Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling, 

Department Heads as well as staff members, news media and citizens. Mayor Joe R. Brannen 

and Councilman Tommy Blitch were absent. 

 

Topics for Discussion 

Solid Waste Disposal (new compactor purchase) 

Senior City Engineer Jason Boyles updated Council on the potential purchase of a new 

compactor for the landfill stating it will extend the life of the landfill for about 15 years. 

Solid Waste Collection (updates, ordinance amendments, and fee proposals).  

Senior City Engineer Jason Boyles and Sanitation Superintendent Mike Clifton updated Council 

on Ordinance amendments, fee proposals and other ways to improve trash pickup procedures. 

 

Discussion of elevated storage tank logo (colors) 

Director of Water Wastewater Wayne Johnson updated Council on the water tank logo. He 

presented them with choices of colors and wording for the tank  

 

Discussion of extension of sewer under Cawana Road at railroad bed 

Director of Water Wastewater Wayne Johnson updated Council on the importance of the 

extension of the sewer under the railroad bed at Cawana Road. 

Reports from Staff: 

a) City Manager’s Report 

b) Department Head Reports 

No reports 

  

Public Comments (General): 

Reginald Mosely addressed Council on the 1
st
 reading of the alcohol license for Bunz Restaurant. 

City Manager Frank Parker replied to Mr. Mosley that he would get with him after the meeting. 

Mr. Mosely made no other statements or comments. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 am. 

There was no action taken at the meeting. 

 

  

 


